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DIVISION OF WATER QUALITY 
UTAH DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 

 
Public notice of modification to the Central Valley Water Reclamation Facility Rules and Local Limits 
related to the Pretreatment Program delegated by the Division of Water Quality 
  
PURPOSE OF PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
The purpose of this public notice is to notify the public of the revision of the previous public notice which 
occurred from October 10, 2021 until November 24, 2021. Due to modifications by the Central Valley 
Water Reclamation Facility to the Rule to implement the pretreatment program and the local limits the 
public notice from October 10, 2021 has been abandoned.   
 
The Division of Water Quality is now soliciting public comment regarding modifications to the Central 
Valley Water Reclamation Facility Rules and local limits for implementing the pretreatment program. 
These changes are considered substantial modifications of the Central Valley Water Reclamation Facility 
Pretreatment Program. A review of the changes has occurred, by the Division of Water Quality (DWQ), 
which found that the changes met the requirements of R317-8-8 and 40 CFR 403. Once the public notice 
period and comment process are completed it is the intent of DWQ to formally approve the modifications 
to the rules and local limits for implementation by Central Valley Water Reclamation Facility.  
 
PERMIT INFORMATION 
 PERMITTEE NAME:  Central Valley Water Reclamation Facility 
 MAILING ADDRESS:  800 West Central Valley Road, Salt Lake City, Utah 84119-3379 
 FACILITY LOCATION: 800 West Central Valley Road, Salt Lake City, Utah 
 TELEPHONE NUMBER:  (801) 973-9100 
 UPDES PERMIT NO.:  UT0024392  
 
BACKGROUND 
Central Valley Water Reclamation Facility has modified the rules and local limits for implementing the 
pretreatment program due to comments and requirements by DWQ. The changes could impact industrial 
dischargers discharging to the publicly owned treatment works, owned and operated by Central Valley 
Water Reclamation Facility.    
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS 
Public comments are invited any time prior to the deadline of the close of business on March 16, 2022.  
Written public comments can be submitted to: Jennifer Robinson, Individual Permitting Section, Utah 
Division of Water Quality, PO Box 144870, Salt Lake City, Utah 84114-4870 or by email at: 
jenrobinson@utah.gov. 
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A public hearing can be requested although must be filed during the comment period which will end on 
March 16, 2022. A request for a public hearing must be filed per the requirements of 40 CFR 403.11. After 
considering public comments the director may approve, revise or abandon the revisions to the rules and 
local limits. The director will not publish a notice of decision provided the rules and local limits will be 
approved without any changes and no comments are received during the public comment period.  
 
Copies of these documents are available for public review by contacting the Division of Water Quality.  A 
copy may be obtained by contacting Jennifer Robinson at jenrobinson@utah.gov or at 801-536-4383. 
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